
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

DECEMBER 2008 

Dates To Remember 
 
THURS.11th DECEMBER 2008.
Christmas Dinner 6pm at the 
Panthers Bistro 
General Meeting, 8.00pm Panthers
Sports Club 
Tonight’s Judge Kylie Goldsmith 
Entries due for the February 
‘Open’ Competition. 
PRESENTATION: Digital 
images from APS 

____________ 
 

THURS. 8th January 2008 
General Meeting, 7.30pm Panthers 
Sports Club. 
Tonight’s Judge Mary Mullane 
Entries due for the March ‘Table-
top Still Life’ comp.  
PRESENTER: To be advised 

____________ 
 

THURS. 22nd January 2009 
Nude/Portrait Workshop, 7-9pm. 
Venue and details to be confirmed.

____________ 
 

THURS. 29th January 2009 
Committee Meeting, 7pm at the   
Paatsch residence 

 

Christmas Wishes 
The committee would like to wish all members a merry and safe Christmas 
and holiday season. 
 

WACC Annual Exhibition Of Photography  
March 11th – March 24th 2009 at Creator’s Artspace Wodonga 
Expressions of interest are now being sought for this club event. Place your 
name on the list now if interested. Entry will be $10 per person for 1-3 
images. Entry forms have been held over until we find out whether 
Creator’s Artspace will still be in existence at the time of our scheduled 
exhibition 
 
Club Frames For 2009 Exhibition 
The club loaned a number of frames out to visitors at the last WACC
Annual Exhibition in 2006. We would like these returned so that they may
once again be loaned out for next year’s exhibition. If you have one or
more at home, could you please bring them to a GM ASAP. 
 
Your Committee for 2009  
President: Brian Paatsch VP: Kerry Weymouth 
Secretary: Pam Murray Treasurer: Carmen Nawrocki 
Wendy Benson  Anthony Clarkson Malcolm Godde 
Rob Grant  Mel Hopkins Dale McKissack 
Paul Temple  Charles Tilley  
 
Albury Historical Society Seeks Photographic Help 
The Albury Historical Society is seeking someone to photograph ‘Honour 
Boards’ around Albury, for their records. They thought that we may have 
someone with the necessary talent (and equipment) to do so. We have a 
couple of volunteers, but if you would like to help you would be most 
welcome. 
 

Beechworth Ghost Tour 
Saturday 22nd Nov saw members in Beechworth trying to capture images 
of a supernatural kind. After dinner at a local hotel members were all 
committed at the former Beechworth Insane Asylum. If the cold night air 
on that dark night hadn't already sent chills down the spine of the members 
the tales of matron Sharpe and Tommy surely would. As the group entered 
one of the cottages a door slammed and a scream resounded through the 
dimly lit room. Everyone froze! 

J&J Dallinger Trophy 
Congratulations to Pam Murray 
on winning the Dallinger Trophy 
for 2007/2008. It was finally 
announced last GM when Pam 
was in attendance and Justin 
Dallinger was available to present 
the trophy.  
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COMPETITION NEWS 
 

Monthly Club Competition Entries 
Limit 2 Images per Section. Colour and Mono
Prints plus EDI. 
 

Posting Entries for Club Competitions. 
If you are posting entries for club or interclub
competitions, please inform the Comp. Sec or
the Club Sec. on the above numbers so that
entries are expected.  
 

NEGV Interclub Competition - March 
The next NEGV interclub entries are due at the
March GM in preparation for the April NEGV
meeting at Bright 
 

VAPS Interclub February 2009 
Entries for the VAPS Interclub competition are 
due at the February GM. Open subject. 
 

Visiting Competition Judges - 
Accommodation 

Accommodation is often required for judges. If 
you are able to provide a bed for a night to host 
a judge please see Charles and add your name 
to the host list. Your help would be much 
appreciated. 
 

Club Competitions 
* December – ‘Open’ (view tonight). The 
David Tilley Trophy for the most creative 
image will also be awarded  
* January – ‘Bridges’ (due Nov) 
* February – ‘Open’ (due December) 
* March – ‘Table Top Still Life’ (due Jan) 
* April – ‘Open’ (due Feb.) 
* May – ‘Kids World’ (due March) 
 
 

New Member 
We would like to welcome Stan Best to the club as a new
member.  
 
Wanted - Presenters for 2008 / 2009 
Do you know somebody that would make a good presenter? If
you do, or would like to be a presenter yourself, please contact a
committee member and we will book a spot on the calendar. 
 
Attendance Book. 
Please sign the attendance book for insurance purposes. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

OUTINGS and WORKSHOPS 
 
1. Wilson’s Promontory 15-18 May 2009 
We have booked accommodation at Tidal River within the
Wilson’s Prom NP. The all inclusive cost for the 4 days is
$220, and a deposit is required by the January GM to
secure your place. The prom is a great place for
photography or even relaxing if you like . . . .  or even do
both at the same time. Please see Paul for more info or
pay your deposit to Carmen our Treasurer. 
2. Portrait / Nude Workshop Thursday 22nd January
2009 
This will probably be in the Guide Hall Wodonga and will
run between 7 & 9pm. Full details next GM. 

NEGV NEWS 
Meeting Dates for 2008 are as follows: - 

1. April 18 – Shepparton (Entries due March GM) 
2. July 11 – Wodonga Albury (Entries due June GM) 
3. November 21 – Alexandra (Entries due October GM) 
EDI will now be part of the official competition – Open
grade only. 
Members may submit up to 2 images as per our own
digital competition. i.e. 1024px ( max w) x 768px (max h)
at 72dpi  
Slides will continue, but as an Open grade only 

 
 

 

SPONSORS 

CLUB EQUIPMENT FOR LOAN 
The Spyder Pro 2 colour calibration unit and the Logan matt cutter 
are available for members to borrow.  
A $20 deposit is required and this will be returned on the safe return 
of the equipment. If one of the club’s team is required to calibrate 
your computer with the Spyder, the first calibration will be by 
donation of $20 to the club. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FOR SALE 
Durst A600 enlarger with all necessary 
accessories including 2 lenses and timer. This 
enlarger handles up to 6x7cm negs.  Only $100
Phone Bruce on 6021 4419 

 
 


